June 5, 2017 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Gordon Wisnom, Roy Burkins, Michael Ellinger, Donna Bloom (arrived 8:03), and Polly Kreiss. Also in attendance were: Mayor Hertzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Ira Walker, Dennis Sarpen and Stacy Myers.  Bill Gemmill and Kenton Kurtz were absent.

GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 1, 2017 Council meeting.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated April 29th through June 1st, 2017 totaling $12,926.21 seconded by Mr. Ellinger and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated April 29th through June 1st, 2017 totaling $112,604.60 seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried.  
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated April 29th through June 1st, 2017 totaling $34,867.61 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Council recognized Mr. Henry Blevins.  Mr. Blevins has an issue on his property with water and melted snow runoff/accumulation from a neighbor diverting water.  He also believes it could be caused by a new curb. Council advised this may be a civil matter between landowners, however, Mr. Ellinger made a motion to allow the Engineer to look at the issue and make recommendations.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Attorney Sharnetzka stated that Mel Nieves was representing Dooley Mack on the construction/vegetation issues with the Dollar General Store.  The issue is the vegetation has proved difficult to grow in the area and a new product was also reintroduced to promote growth.  Mr. Nieves stated that the area was re-graded and seeded three times with no luck.  He will meet with the Engineer and a landscaper for additional ideas.  Mr. Burkins made a motion to extend the performance bond through June 2018.  Mr. Nieves stated that Dooley Mack will continue to work on the issue and will issue a monthly report to the Borough. 
Attorney Sharnetzka stated that the Ordinance for the Police Department has been signed. Written notice to allow the Borough to remove itself from the Police Department agreement must be submitted by October 1, 2017.  A Public Hearing will be held August 7 to discuss the issue.  A notice will be issued. 
A decision for additional discovery is the next step for the Shenk issue. 

The RSVP deadline is June 23rd for Municipal Night at the Stadium.

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen reported on a complaint from the 29 Springwood Avenue resident, whose backyard gets flooded during heavy rainfalls.  He stated water also settles at the intersection of Springwood and High Street; however, there is really no solution to this issue. It is only a problem during severe rainfall and he will send a written response to the homeowner.
Mr. Sarpen stated that he received a revised preliminary plan for the Cloverfield Development.  Met Ed will not allow grading on the easement.  There is also a storm water retaining wall by a house; however, Mr. Sarpen is not comfortable with the design.  He stated that there is nothing for Council to approve on this plan yet.
SEWER / WATER SUPERVISOR REPORT

Mr. Walker presented his report to Council.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $1,875.31 to replace a bad SCADA Pak at well house 37 by Control Systems 21. Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the cost of $635 to Manifold Excavating for a test pit on Hollow Road. Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the cost of $298.77 for 21 tons of crusher stone from York Building Projects for the test pit on Hollow Road.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the bill from Manifold Excavating for a water leak on Church Street in February for a cost of $294.50.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $6,610 for preventative maintenance from Powerhouse Generator for 2017-2018.  This price will cover two maintenance visits and one load test for the 6 generators. Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Walker stated that new hire Tyler Robinson is doing a great job.  Mr. Walker also wanted Council to know that Tony Lewis passed his sewer license test.

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger stated that Santander bank will be closing the Stewartstown branch in September.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the Fire Police requests from Springfield Township, Red Lion Borough, York Township, Peach Bottom Township and Delta Borough.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Council recessed for an Executive Session at 8:01 pm.  Ms. Bloom arrived at this time.  Council reconvened at 8:10 pm. 
Mr. Burkins made a motion to give Anthony a $2 per hour raise for passing his sewer license test per the employee handbook.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.

A request was made to post notices of Public Hearings or meeting continuations to let the public know.  While it is published in the newspaper, not all of the public purchases the paper on a regular basis.   A notice on the website would also be helpful. 

There being no further business, Mr. Ellinger made a motion to recess the meeting, seconded by Mr. Burkins and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting recessed at 8:15 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
PAGE  
3

